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May 18, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director  

Connecticut Siting Council 

10 Franklin Square  

New Britain, CT 06051 

 
RE: CSC Approval EM-CING- 041-210113 CTL05870 East Haddam 
Generator Installation 33 Neptune Avenue, East Haddam (Moodus), 
Connecticut. 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity 
associated with the above-referenced decisions has been completed.  

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding this facility, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Steven J. Volkert 

Site Acquisition Specialist 

General Dynamics Wireless Services 

2586 Industry Lane, Ste. 100 

Norristown, Pa 19403 

(318) 642-6190 phone 

steven.volkert@gdit.com 
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Commission pursuant to Section 704 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 and by the state Department 

of Energy and Environmental Protection pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes § 22a-162.  This 

facility has also been carefully modeled to ensure that radio frequency emissions are conservatively below 

state and federal standards applicable to the frequencies now used on this tower.   

 

This decision is under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Council.  Please be advised that the validity of this 

action shall expire one year from the date of this letter.  Any additional change to this facility will require 

explicit notice to this agency pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50j-73.  

Such notice shall include all relevant information regarding the proposed change with cumulative worst-

case modeling of radio frequency exposure at the closest point of uncontrolled access to the tower base, 

consistent with Federal Communications Commission, Office of Engineering and Technology, Bulletin 

65.  Thank you for your attention and cooperation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

s/ Melanie A. Bachman 
 

Melanie A. Bachman  

Executive Director 

 

MAB/IN/emr 

 

c: The Honorable Emmett J. Lyman, First Selectman, Town of East Haddam  

(admin@easthaddam.org) 
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